
06. "2015

Dear Governor,

Ihave been collecting autographed photographs of significant people that have had some
impact on my life over the years. These include but not limited to actors, political figures,
sports players and news correspondents. With that being said, Iwould consider it an
extreme honor to be able to have your autographed photograph included in my collection
because of the great contribution you have made to your great state. Any material that you
send will remain secure and will not be sold, traded or otherwise releasedfrom my control.

I am attempting to assemble an album with all the photographs of Governorsfrom each of
the fifty states.

I have recently retired after serving 37 years in law enforcement, uniformed patrol. A very
rewarding career. Ihope to continue to collect photographs and police related items.

Thank you for your time and if there is anything that Ican assist you with in matters of
mutual concern,please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully Requested:

David E. McNeil
1209Napier Avenue
St. Joseph Michigan 49085
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